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Beit Knesset Emek Refaim
Minutes of Vaad Meeting — 8 Tevet — 5 January 2020

Present: Michael Gillis (chair); Tzipi Benmelech; Noam Kom; Alex Pomson; Jonathan Porat;
Azaria Rein

1. The nusach and accent of shlichei tzibbur — Some members have noted that many shlichei
tzibbur use an Ashkenazi accent, which is not to the taste of many members who wish to
maintain the original Israeli style of the Beit Knesset. The committee requests that, as far as
possible, shlichei tzibbur use a Sephardi-Israeli accent. At the same time, it is understood
that this is not possible for everyone who leads the tefillah. The committee wishes to remind
the gabbaim of an earlier decision, that it is their responsibility to aim at a balance in
choosing the shlichei tzibbur with regard to their accent out of consideration of the concerns
of many of the members of the kehillah.

2. A follow-up discussion was held with respect to the suggestion of holding two minyanim
on Shabbat morning. In addition to Stephen Drucker's original proposal, it was suggested
that the vaad consider having two minyanim on Shabbatot, one, a hashkamah at 6:30 and a
second at 8:30. This might help with overcrowding in the Beit Knesset but it also has the
danger of fragmenting the community. In the opinion of the Vaad, any such change requires
a comprehensive and exhaustive discussion. To the extent that the Vaad approves any
proposal, it will require approval at the annual general meeting. As the number of Vaad
members attending was relatively small, it was decided not to make any decision on the
matter but to continue the discussion at the next meeting with a larger attendance.

3. Tu B'Shvat will again be marked with the traditional " Kiddush" this year after each of the
minyanim in the morning with refreshments of fruit. If possible, the fruits will be the fruits of
the Land of Israel. Jonathan Porat agreed to take responsibility for the refreshments.

4. Articles of Association (Takanon) - The Committee for the preparation of the Takanon has
convened and prepared a draft of an updated version of the Takanon. In the February Vaad
meeting, the draft will be discussed. Once approved the new Takanon will be distributed so
that all members of the association have enough time to review it before it is presented at
the annual general meeting.

5. The next vaad meeting will be held at 8:00 pm on Sunday 7th of Shvat, 2.2.20.

Recorded by Noam Kom



